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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday—1:00am Thursday     Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, February 21st The First Sunday of Lent • Soup Stew & Chili Program (Return Frozen Containers to Cafeteria) • Sacramental Anointing of the Sick • Lenten Scripture Study Program • Parish Credit Union • Senior Moments Day of Reflection (St. Martin de Porres Parish)  Monday, February 22nd • Exercise Class • Church Renovation Committee  Tuesday, February 23rd • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Just Faith Program • Journey of Faith: RCIA Program  Wednesday, February 24th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Young At Heart Club  Thursday, February 25th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • CLN School Board Meeting  Friday, February 26th • HNJ Parish Fish Fry • Stations of the Cross  Saturday, February 27th  • Sacrament of Penance  Sunday, February 28th The Second Sunday of Lent • Lenten Scripture Study Program • Parish Credit Union   Coming Special Events  • Parish Penance Service Monday, March 1st (At Our Lady of the Rosary Parish)  • Deanery Senior Day of Prayer Wednesday, March 3rd  • Ladies Guild Day of Reflection Wednesday, March 3rd  • CLN Parish School Casino Night Saturday, March 20th 

Can You Imagine …  Going to Confession Like a Second Grader  A S A PRIEST SOME OF MY BEST TEACHERS have been my  students.  Once I was preparing a class of second graders for their first celebration of the Sacrament of Penance.  Out of curiosity I decided to explore their understanding of the word “confession”.  What does a 7 or 8 year old child mean when she or he uses this word?  In their ordinary daily lives how do children put this word into practice?  The first child I called on for a definition responded, “That’s when you tell the truth about yourself.”  Good answer!  Something I could work with and more than I was expecting.  Impressive!  But then, almost immediately,  someone from the back of the room shouted out another answer, “No!  That’s when you tell the whole truth about yourself.”  There was such sureness in her voice that I imagined the unspoken ending of “so help me God”.  It was a cute, but also curious response.  A few days later I came to realize it might even have been the better way of thinking about this word.  Lord, our God, you formed us from the clay of the Earth and breathed into us the spirit of life … bring us back to you and to the life your Son won for us.  From the Opening Prayer for the First Sunday of Lent  Christians, especially Catholics, have always had two kinds of “confession” — “of sin” and “of faith”.  Talking about both is what “telling the whole truth about yourself” really means.  We are—all of us—not just tales of  sinfulness, but also of grace.  So if you want to make a good confession, take the advice of a second grader —  • Ask the priest for a blessing to know what to say and how to say it.  (Before going on STOP and listen to the prayer he will offer for you and your “confession”.)  • Talk about your sins, especially how you most want God’s help in your life. • Talk about your faith—what the grace of God is doing in your life.  (Don’t wait for him to ask.  Just continue on with the “whole truth about yourself”.)  • Make your Act of Contrition and listen to the prayer of Absolution. • Do your penance as a sign of your contrition and love for God. B eing Victorious this Lent means remembering that the “wholeness” of “holiness” for me may be about how well my mind, heart, body, and soul are working together.   Questions like these point toward the real disciplines of Lent and how God wants to use each us as the light of the world:  • Is my ignorance about something causing difficulty in my life? • Am I unhappy because of emotional difficulties?  Heartaches? • What different choices should I make to take care of myself physically? • How do I acknowledge God’s love for me on a daily basis?   “If you are the Son of God ...”  The Gospel of Luke 4:3,9  Spiritual Exercise In concrete terms describe the results of believing these truths about ourselves? What are the consequences  in your life of doubting these truths?  
By the grace of God Never Doubting the Truth T emptations are tricky.  They always pull us  toward something desirable; but at the same time away from something better.  The desirable tempts us to doubt the a greater good.  Satan tempts Jesus to doubt—and therefore misuse—the truth of who he is, “Son of God”.  I think in a similar way each of us is tempted to doubt these truest things about ourselves: • I am created in the image and likeness of God. • We are the light of the world. 
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            February 27-28 4:00pm  Larry Cooke*, Barb Ellington*, Marilyn Gittemeier, Dee Hooser, Laura Lucido, Mary Migliazzo, Tony Migliazzo, Ellen Mills, Carol Oldendorf-D  8:00am   Rita Nieman*, Bernice Parciak*, Anne Schwanz, Pat Stolte, Marie Tabor, Les Tranel, Frank Albers, Martin Audrain,  Josephine Bono-D  10:30am Mary Nogalski*, Marian Rosegrant*, Judi Sams, Janet Ulreich, Mike Walsh, Regina Anderson, Linda Byrns, Joan Cuidon, Pat Edgar-D             February 27-28  4:00pm Joseph Bohnenkemper 8:00am Sr. Charlene Zeisset  10:30am Youth Group                        February 22-26  8:00am Katy Moran & Mary Masterson                  February 27-28  4:00pm Terry Stocking, Jonah Durbin & Jackson Compas 8:00am Katy Moran & Mary Masterson 10:30am Bethany & Grace Bierman & Kelsey Keppler                                    February 27-28  4:00pm Lynda Brand & Bill Herbst 8:00am Chris Phipps & Glenn Flood 10:30am Youth Group 

    MONDAY February 22 8:00am  Gus & Phyllis Mercurio  TUESDAY February 23 6:30am  Andrew Maixner  WEDNESDAY  February 24 8:00am  Catherine Nischbach 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of   The Rosary      THURSDAY  February 25 6:30am  Glen & Kathryn Rogers  FRIDAY February 26 8:00am   Marie Bird    SATURDAY February 27 4:00pm  Mary Virginia Wood SUNDAY  February 28 8:00am  Lawrence Kobus, JR 10:30am Marcella Nogalski Health Advisory  Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the vitality of our parish.  However, for the health of our whole community, if you are not feeling well, be attentive to these  recommendations:  Don’t Come To Church …  • With a fever—be fever free for 24 hrs. • When you’re not feeling well—  achy, tired, sore throat, no energy • When you’re coughing and sneezing a lot with a runny nose or headache  When You Do Come To Church …  • Use hand sanitizer at church entrances • With slight symptoms of or flu — • Don’t take communion from the cup • Offer the sign of peace with a friendly wave or simple bow  Thank you for your cooperation in taking responsibility for the health of our  community.  Remember, it’s sad to miss Mass when you’re sick or taking care of someone who’s sick, but not sinful. 
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 DRIVER NEEDED We are in need of someone who would be willing to drive our church van on Sunday.  Perhaps there would be more than one person willing to do this and the ministry could be shared.  Please call Sr. Rose at 868-2310 for more details. HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & WELLNESSWELLNESSWELLNESS            Do you have a loved one that is  experiencing episodes of memory loss? Do you have a neighbor that has been  diagnosed with dementia or Alzheimer’s disease? Then this TALK SERIES is for you, and all  family members affected from your loved one  having dementia or  Alzheimer’s disease. Holy Name of Jesus Health and Wellness Committee, along with speakers from the Alzheimer’s  Association will present a series of talks geared to caregivers of those experiencing dementia or  Alzheimer’s disease. Please invite your children, grandchildren, spouses, neighbors, brothers or  sisters, anyone who would benefit from this  presentation is encouraged to attend.   WHERE——Holy Name of Jesus      Community Center                 10235 ASHBROOK DR.    ST. LOUIS, 63137  WHEN———March 1, 2010…...    “10 Warning Signs”        March 15, 2010…..     “Caregiver Stress”        March 22, 2010…..     “Grieving and Loss”        April 5, 2010….      “Practical Solutions”  TIME————7:00PM—8:30PM Call HNOJ parish nurse with questions, 314-868-2310 ext. 11. 

WHAT’S FOR DINNER?   Have you ever opened a magazine to an article proclaiming a particular food to be the new miracle food? Or heard a radio announce-ment stating a certain food can help you lose weight? Or have you seen on a shopping channel a miracle pill that rids you of your abdominal fat without exercise or diet? The thing is, many of these “miracle foods” or so called “miracle pills” do have nutrients and chemicals that interact with cells and chemicals in our own body that do promote fat burning, or tissue healing and even improved memory loss.  Nutrition science is unlocking amazing insights into how the foods we eat can affect individual body chemistry—including cognition. But seeking out the “miracle shake” or “miracle juice” is not the answer. But you will probably find greater success in making nutritional tweaks in your own diet, as well as that of your loved ones.  Brain-health foods….. • Blueberries----the concentration of phyto-chemicals with antioxidants and anti-inflammatory effects cross the blood-brain barrier and can significantly improve word association and list recall. • Leafy greens----rich in B-vitamins and rich in antioxidants, which helps overall brain health. • Wild-caught salmon----this oily fish con-tains the highest concentration of the com-ponent in omega-3 fatty acids known as DHA. • Curcumin----found in the yellow spice tur-meric, it has an anti-inflammatory effect.   Incorporating these foods into our di-ets, and our loved one’s diets can help us to re-main sharp and brain healthy.  As we nourish our brain, let us also nourish our souls! Pray the Rosary! Be mindful of Gods calling! Buffy Modde RN, BSN Parish Nurse, HNOJ 
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     CALLING ALL TOTE BAGS  St. Patrick’s Center is in need of tote bags and/or reusable shopping bags.  They offer to anyone in need, free clothing, but the guests must have their own bags.  This is sometimes very difficult. So if you have any extra tote or reusable shopping bags that you would like to donate to this wonderful cause, please bring them to the back of church.  Be sure they are marked for St. Patrick’s Center. On behalf of many grateful people, consider yourself thanked and prayed for. An Evening of Prayer: A Taste of the Spiritual Exercises of Ignatius Loyola  Monday, March 15, 6:30pm—9pm at St. Clare of Assisi (15642 Clayton Road, Ellisville, MO 63011) in the church.  Or Tuesday, March 16, 6:30pm—9pm at All Saints-St. Peters (#7 McMenamy, St. Peters, MO. 63376) in the parish center. These are free events open to all adults.  To register, please contact Cheryl Rauschenbach at: Cheryl_rauschenbach@yahoo.com or 636-225-8433 ATTENTION ALL HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS OR COLLEGE STUDENTS  The Ladies Auxiliary of St. Norbert Knights of Co-lumbus Council #11635 is pleased to announce it will award our annual $500 scholarship for the 2010-2011 school year to a practicing Catholic student entering a post-secondary school.  Applications may be ob-tained at the parish office or by writing to Ladies Auxiliary Scholarship Committee, K of C Council #11635, 4445 Vaile Ave, Florissant, MO 63034.  Typewritten applications must be postmarked no later than April1, 2010 

SAUSAGE SALES  Immaculate Conception Church 14060 N. State Highway 94  West Alton, MO  Fresh Pork Sausage  Price: $3.00 per pound  Order before February 22, 2010  Pick up on March 6, 2010 At the Church Garage Between 10am and 2pm  Call:  Mike Mintert—636-899-1824 Or Don Steinhoff—636-899-1528 Or Mary Ann Mennemeier—636-899-0605         SAUSAGE BREAKFAST And Bake Sale  Sunday, March 7, 2010 7:30am til 11:30am  Immaculate Conception Church West Alton, MO Sausage, Scrambled Eggs, Hash Browns, Biscuits and Gravy, Coffee, Milk, Juice (All you can eat)  Adults $6.50 Children (age 5 –11) $3.00 Under age 5 are free MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER  As you seek to grow closer to God this Lent, why don’t you and your spouse register for a Marriage Encounter Weekend?  Call 469-7317 or visit  www.stl-wwme.org for more information. 
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1st Annual Casino Night Benefiting Christ Light of the Nations School Saturday, March 20th Doors Open at 6pm Mouse Races Start at 7pm Holy Name of Jesus Community Ctr.  Tables of 8 for $80 or $10 per person Includes: Beer, Soda and Set-ups Feel free to bring your own snacks Events: Mouse Races Money Wheel 50/50 Raffles Special Raffles  Space is limited so reserve your table early RSVP  Mary Jones 355-3738 

Lenten Scripture Study: Old Testament  All parishioners are invited to join Deacon Matt with a scripture study of the Old Testament every Sunday during Lent.  We will meet between Masses (9:15—10:15) in the Community Center.  Sign-up sheets are available at the entrances to the church. There is a $20 fee for those wanting to keep their book. For more info contact Deacon Matt at 868-2310 ext 19. 
Catholic Family Tuition Assistance  Any Catholic family wishing to apply for tuition  assistance through the Archdiocese for the 2010-2011 school year must obtain a “FACTS” application from the school office.  Students must attend a Parochial  Elementary School or an Archdiocesan, Regional or Parochial High School to be eligible.  The due date for the application is April1, 2010 and must include a copy of your 2009  Income Tax Return. Grants for the 2010-2011 school year are made possible through the generosity of the Annual Catholic Appeal.  The Catholic Education Office appreciates the support of the ACA and all of its donors. 

ST. LOUIS ASSAULT 18U Girls Softball Team  Trivia Night  Saturday, March 13th  HNJ Community Center  Tables of 8 for $120 or $15 per person Doors open @ 6pm Questions start @ 7pm Can Beer and Soda Included 50/50’s, Mulligans, Raffle Baskets  Reservations call: Colleen Costello@868-7670 or Diane Merz@869-6371 

Did you know? Changes are on the way.  A new translation of the prayers and responses of our Eucharistic celebration is coming.  An exact date has not been determined, but it is expected within the next two years.  These changes will affect everyone: clergy, musicians and people in the pews.  Here is your opportunity to learn first-hand about the upcoming changes from an  expert on the liturgy. The Duchesne Branch of National Pastoral  Musicians is pleased to present Fr. Paul Turner, who will speak on “Preparing for the New Roman  Missal”.  FR. Turner is a well-known scholar, teacher, speaker, and author.  He is currently pastor of Saint Munchin Parish in Cameron, Missouri, and has been serving as facilitator to the bishops of the International Commission of English in the Liturgy as they have worked on the new English translation of the Roman Missal. All Saints Parish (in St. Peters) is hosting this event.  It will be held on Tuesday, March 2nd @ 7:30pm in the parish center.  There is no charge to attend and “All Are Welcome”.  Save the date and plan to  attend!  Please RSVP by February 24th to: foeller@vision.wustl.edu or 747-3412 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 1st Sunday of Lent  “I have now brought you the first fruits of the  products of the soil which you, O Lord, have given to me.”DEUTERONO0MY 26:10  This simple line from the Old Testament presents us with two challenges.  First, do we bring God our first fruits—the best that we have to offer?  Second, do we remember that everything we have has been given to us by God?  We brought nothing into this world and we can take nothing from it.  So why not share what we have while we are here? 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  Eileen Hoehn, Dave Cullen and all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faith-ful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

    Eileen Prose, James Easley, Dave Masterson, Rita Tranel, Eleanore Mannissi, Theresa Kottkamp, Fred Marquart, Peg Warnusz     Bob Gravlin 
Please turn in all your saved box-tops ASAP. They have to be mailed off by 2-28-10 in order for us to get the credit for them.  Thank you for  Your continuous support of this program. The school continues to benefit from your efforts. 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $7,653.26 Loose Offerings $131.06 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $7,784.32 St. Vincent de Paul Society $772.00 

February 21 through February 28, 2010  Sunday: Dt 26:4-10  Ps 91:1-2,10-15  Rom 10:8-13   Lk 4:1-13 Monday: 1 Pt 5:1-4  Ps 23:1-3a,4-6  Mt 16:13-19 Tuesday: Is 55:10-11  Ps 34:4-7,16-19  Mt 6:7-15 Wednesday: Jon 3:1-10  Ps 51:3-4,12-13,18-19  Lk  11:29-32 Thursday: Est C:12,14-16,23-25  Ps 138:1-3,7c-8   Mt 7:7-12 Friday: Ez 18:21-28  Ps 130:1-8  Mt 5:20-26 Saturday: Dt 26:16-19  Ps 119:1-2,4-5,7-8  Mt 5:43- 48 Sunday: Gn 15:5-12,17-18  Ps 27:1,7-9,13-14  Phil  3:17-4:1  Lk 9:28b-36 Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary #2012 is having a “Soup” er Scrapbook Saturday.  The event will take place on Saturday March 20, 2010.  The price is $25 per person.  It will take place at Duchesne K or C Hall at 50 Rue St. Francois.  For more information contact: Chris Herbert at 837-5526 
For inspiration during the Lenten season listen to AM 1460 KHOJ, Catholic Radio.  Hear Lenten Parish Mission with Father Bill Casey and the  Stations of the Cross.  Plus, daily Holy Mass, the Holy Rosary and the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  For a  program schedule and a free CD, please call 752-7000 or toll-free 1-877-305-1234 
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 DAY OF REFLECTION  Holy Name of Jesus Ladies Guild is sponsoring a day of Reflection on March3, 2010 from 9am—2:30pm. Our speaker will be Father David Polek whose theme will be “The Joy and Fruits of Lent”.  There will be an opportunity for a free will donation to Father’s favorite charity “The Children in Thailand”. All are welcome MEN AND WOMEN. Lunch will be served at no cost. We do need you to sign up so we can plan accordingly. Please call Bernice 868-2621 or Rita 869-7036. 

Young at Heart Club Our next meeting will be held on Wed., Feb. 24th at 12 noon.  We are having it the fourth Wed instead because of Ash Wednesday. Lunch will be served for $3.  There will be 50/50 raffle and Bingo.  Please join us for the fun!  We need people to keep the club going!!!! 
FISH FRY Friday, February 26th Holy Name of Jesus Community Center DINNER $7.00 Fried or Baked Fish Includes 2 sides CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE  HELP NEEDED  The Fish Fry Committee needs your help in peeling potatoes on the mornings of the Fish Fry beginning at 7:30am.  We are also in need of workers for the Fish Fry from 3:30—6:30pm  Many cakes are needed for the Fish Fry. Please bring your cake to the community center on  Friday morning. 

The Northeast Deanery Senior  Ministry is sponsoring a Day of Prayer in North County on Wednesday, March 3, from noon to 3:00pm.  The Day of Prayer will be held at the James J. Eagan Center, 1 Eagan Dr. in Florissant.  The gathering is open to everyone with no charge.   Father Jack Schuler of St. Ferdinand and Jane Seibel, former Pastoral Associate to seniors at  Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church, will  reveal the topic of renewal of one’s body, spirit and mind in accordance to Lent.  The day will commence with a prayer service from noon until 2:00pm, and reconciliation from 2:00pm to 3:00pm.  Light  refreshments will be served.  Please RSVP by  Friday, February 26th.  To learn more and reserve your seat, contact Amy at 664-9700 or Amy.lemiux@sgsmnetwork.org 
GIRL SCOUT COOKIE TIME!  Girl Scout Troop 439 will be selling Girl Scout cookies at  the Fish Frys, February 26th and March 5th. 

Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! HOLY NAME OF JESUS LADIES GUILD  MEETING will be on Monday, March 8th in the Community Center at 7pm.  The speaker will be a Nutritionist to talk about cooking for 1 or 2 persons on a budget.  Tickets for Ladies Guild Spring Lunch-eon on April 24th will be on sale for $13.  Refresh-ments will be served.  Come and visit with your friends.   SEE YOU THERE!! 




